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Dear Mr. Roy,

We appreciate the opportunity to provide you with our comments on EFRAG’S draft comment letter on IFRIC D20 – Consumer Loyalty Programmes. The EFRAG draft letter rejects the consensus proposed by the IFRIC to treat all credits awarded by an entity under consumer loyalty programmes as separately identifiable components of revenue arising out of the sales transaction in which they were granted according to IAS 18.13. The EFRAG supports to apply IAS 18.19 instead. Under this cost/provision approach the entity’s obligation to provide free or discounted goods and services under customer loyalty programmes is recognised as an expense at the time of the initial sale and measured in accordance with IAS 37. 

We also do reject the general application of IAS 18.13 as proposed by IFRIC D20. The value of the credits awarded under customer loyalty programmes is in most cases very low compared with the sales transaction as a whole. Under these circumstances it would be misleading to account for these credits as separately identifiable components of a sales transaction. In some cases more valuable credits may be awarded. In those exceptional cases  it might be justifiable to apply IAS 18.13 and recognise a separate component of revenue as outlined as one possible view in BC 7 of IFRIC D20. 
From our point of view as a preparer of financial reports we want to emphasise that the cost/provision approach is a lot easier to apply in practise and produces at least equally relevant and reliable information compared to the deferred revenue approach proposed in D20. Therefore we support the position of EFRAG presented in its draft letter.
Yours faithfully,

Rainer Krauser
DZ BANK AG
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